
Sept 15th - RAWR! assembly @ 9:30

Sept 11th - Welcome back BBQ @5pm

Sept 12th - Terry Fox Run

Sept 18th - Cross country fun 

Oct 1st - Early Dismissal

Oct 7th - picture day

Greetings 4T parents,
This is the first of, hopefully, the monthly classroom newsletter. 
THe newsletter will inform you of events to come as well as 
information on how to extend the learning done at school into 
your homes. 
I, Mr Tripp, will be your child's teacher for the four core 
subjects. Students will also experience, apart from me, a number 
of new teachers as well. Mrs. Surmon will be teaching Art this 
year and Mrs. This will also be the first year for French as a 
second language which is taught by Madame Zolondek, who will 
also be teaching Health. Additionally, students will have Mr. Mack 
for physical education. 
A BIG PART OF OUR CLASS IS OUR DIGITAL TECHNOLOGY INTEGRATION. 
WE WILL BE USING COMPUTERS AND OUR SCHOOL GMAIL ACCOUNTS 
THROUGHOUT THE YEAR. IN ORDER TO EXTEND THE EXPERIENCE IN THE 
CLASSROOM TO HOME, WE HAVE AN EXTENSIVE CLASS WEBSITE WITH A 
NUMBER OF CURRICULAR activities and a calendar of the events for 
the year. i also post a number of the assignments we do during the 
year as well. check it out at http://mmem.spschools.org/Tripp/
Home.html or go to the homeroom link on the Muriel Martin home 
page. 

   Should be an exciting year! Matt Tripp

I pity 
the fool 

who 
doesn't 

Check out 
the 

calendar 
online for 

more 
dates

Mr. T says:

Sept 19th - Cross country run off

Sept 25th - Cross country 
district championship run



Philosophy/Discipline:
I am a firm believer in each child’s right to a solid and thorough education. I also believe 
that students should have fun when they are learning. I am an extremely organized 
individual with very high-standards for how I teach your children. It is expected that they 
treat everyone with respect and honesty. There is no place for bullying in our class or in 
our school. If I experience any significant disciplinary issues with your child I will often 
contact you the same day by email or a not in the agenda.
Students Leaving School Early/for lunch:
As a school community, we would like to ensure the safety of all of our students. It is for 
this reason that I ask if you will be picking up your child for lunch or an appointment 
please leave a note in the agenda for me or send me an email, and you should sign 
them out at the office before they leave the school. This way we know where they are at 
all times.
Agendas:
Your child’s agenda is an excellent vehicle for consistent communication between you, 
your child and me. He/she will bring home their agenda everyday with a message 
written in their day timer and any homework sheets in the front envelope as well. Please 
read your child’s agenda everyday and make sure you initial it so I know you have read 
all the important messages throughout the year. I will also send out emails at times in 
addition to the monthly newsletter. As I am often teaching during the day, the best way 
to get in contact with me is through email. I will often check emails in the evening but I 
will likely not respond until the next school day unless it is an emergent issue. 
Homework:
As you have noticed Students in 4T do not get much formally assigned homework. I will 
often give students enough time to finish tasks in class. Work that is not completed in 
class will be sent home for homework. This does not me there is nothing to do at home. 
Students should practice their basic math facts, such as addition, subtraction, 
multiplication and division, for about 20 minutes a day to support what is being taught in 
class. This is for support and I do not expect parents to teach math not covered in 
class. Through the class website, there are a number of drill-based math games for at 
home practice.
Students should also be free reading at home for 20 minutes or more a day as well. 
This reading should be recorded in the agenda on the month page. highlight the day on 
the calendar in green or yellow if the reading expectation was met a d outline in red if 
the expectation was not met. Reading will be supported through the RAZ Kids online 
reading program. I will be formally assessing students reading throughout the year as 
well. Reports as to their progress will be sent home in report cards or as needed. 



Online Calendar/Class Website:
I have a class website that you can access everyday, anytime. This website has a calendar 
that you can click on to access event information, field trip dates and school events. In 
addition, all subjects have their own pages where I will post weblinks, assignment 
information, and various other supports to extend the learning in class to your home. 
Please check the webpage out regularly to make sure you are a part of our classroom and 
learning journey. This tool will also help us stay in touch and help your children stay 
organized throughout the year.
Email is my preferred way of communicating with you throughout the year but a phone call 
or a note in the agenda is more than acceptable as well. 
The main part of communication is that you should not hesitate to contact me about and 
questions or concerns that you have throughout the year.
Field Trips and Parent Volunteers:
Throughout the year we will be going on several field trips. in order for these trips to take 
place, I will need several volunteers to assist me in supervising the children. I will be 
sending a package home regarding field trips later this month. There will be all the planned 
field trip forms, a parent volunteer form, and a classroom party signup as well. 

I am very excited about this school year and I believe that we will have many successes 
and adventures! I look forward to working with your families to ensure that your children 
have a positive and successful educational experience. 

Term One
-Place value and 
number sense
- Adding and 
subtracting with 
regrouping
-Telling time

Term Two
- Multiplication
- Division
- patterns

Term Three
- Fractions and 
Decimals
- area
-2D and 3D shapes
- Graphing and 
Data collection

Term One
- Geography
- environment
- Climate
- Natural 
Resources

Term Two
- Fossil heritage
- First Nations
- Setters
- First Nations 
research and 
presentation

Term Three
- Historical 
character 
research project 
and presentation
- Cultures of 
alberta
- tourism

Term one
- Tales of a Fourth 
Grade Nothing novel 
study
- Reading assessments 
and strategies
- sentence and 
paragraph 
construction

Term two
- whole class and 
small group novel 
studies
- reading strategies
- Narrative writing 
focusing on 
sequencing, setting 
and characters

Term three
- whole class and 
small group novel 
studies
- Reading assessments 
and strategies
Narrative writing 
focusing on dialogue 
and detail

Term One
- Light and 
Shadow

Term Two
- Waste in 
our World
- Wheels 
and levers

Term three
- Building 
devices and 
vehicles 
that move
- Plant 
growth 
and change


